## THE QUINTANA FAMILY MISSIONARIES IN ARIZONA

April, May, June. 2024

Luther A. Quintana P. O. Box 464 Vernon Az, 85940

## Dear Pastor and Friends

Hello from the White Mountains. I hope that you and your church family are well. When I look at our current situation in our country, my heart breaks. Are we as christians doing our part to reach this nation for Christ? No one is pointing a finger, I tell our church we need to pray for our current leaders and future leaders. I'm sure we all will agree that God is our only hope. It is a very sad day that people put more confidence in man than God. The scriptures tell us "that sin is a reproach to any nation". The world wants to change the church but we as christians must stand for the truth of God's eternal Word. Being a faithful christian in today's society takes courage. I have been preaching a series of messages about standing firm on a life of godliness. The last prayer letter I shared about losing a lady referred to as the horse lady. Since then we have lost 2 more ladies in our church from cancer. Please remember our folks in prayer, we still have a number of people very sick.

The church attendance has been good. Praise the Lord we are still seeing visitors. Continue to pray that their hearts would soften and they will come to the truth that Jesus can meet every need in their life. I pray daily that our church family will get a burden to want to serve the Lord in some area of the ministry. I could use a song leader and Sunday school teachers. Since 2 of my spine surgeries they moved my voice box both times, my voice nearly is gone by the time I preach. My desire is to see folks to step up and serve the Savior. Being a church planter this is one of main objectives to one day to be a indigenous church.

Sandy and Phoenix are doing good. She is busy with the garden. Phoenix and I went to Wisconsin the first of June to visit his dad and stepmom. While being there, their pastor asked me to preach that it was such a blessing to see the spiritual growth of Isaiah and Megan. To see God working in both of their lives was a great encouragement to me. Thank you for your faithful prayers and financial support. Only heaven will tell the blessings of the faithfulness of God's amazing Grace.

Your Co-laboer in Christ Brother Quintana.



Sending Church Welcome Home Baptist Church 914 Greenwood Place S.W. Lenoir, N.C. 28645